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Dear  , 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.     

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

20 March 2025.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

On 22 February 2023, following a unit function, you were arrested by local civilian police for 

driving a motor vehicle while under the influence of alcohol (DUI).  On 18 May 2023, you 

underwent nonjudicial punishment (NJP) for violating Article 92 – failure to obey an order or 

regulation, and Article 113 Drunken or reckless operation of a vehicle of the Uniform Code of 

Military Justice (UCMJ).  You also received a 6105 counseling entry on 18 May 2023 

documenting the NJP and an adverse fitness report covering the period 1 July 2022 to 18 May 

2023. 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the aforementioned NJP from your naval 

record.  You contend the NJP is invalid as you were never guilty of DUI and the , 

 Court expunged your civilian record of the DUI charge.   

The Board noted a civilian court dismissal, and the actions of the Marine Corps are separate and 

distinct, and neither is dependent upon the other for legitimacy.  Based on the known facts, your 

commanding officer determined that you violated Article 113 of the UCMJ, when you were 

arrested.  The Board further noted that you acknowledged your Article 31, UCMJ rights, 

accepted NJP, certified that you were given the opportunity to consult with a military lawyer, 






